
 

 

 
May 19, 2025 

 
 
The Honorable Mike Johnson     The Honorable Steve Scalise 
Speaker of the House      Majority Leader 
U.S. House of Representatives     U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
The Honorable Tom Emmer     The Honorable Jason Smith 
Majority Whip       Chairman, Committee on Ways & Means 
U.S. House of Representatives     U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
 
Dear Speaker Johnson, Majority Leader Scalise, Majority Whip Emmer, and Chairman Smith: 
 
On behalf of the SAF Coalition, we commend the extension of the Clean Fuel Production Credit (45Z) 
through 2031 in the bill passed through the House Committee on Ways & Means and the House Committee 
on the Budget and support the One Big Beautiful Bill with the inclusion of this extension.  This critical 
legislation provides long-term certainty for SAF producers, incentivizes private sector investment, and 
builds out a robust domestic supply chain.   
 
SAF is a key solution for strengthening U.S. energy dominance, driving investment in rural economies, and 
positioning the United States as a global leader in SAF production.  We greatly appreciate your work to 
strengthen U.S. economic and technological leadership through extension of 45Z.  We look forward to 
continuing to work with you to strengthen the Clean Fuel Production Credit. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

The SAF Coalition 
 
 

 
 
 


